MINUTES

Blundeston & Flixton Parish Council Meeting

Held on Monday 17th February 2014
1. Present:- Mr G Wade (Chairman), Mr S Rees, Mr J Nichols, Mr B Shelton, Mr M Straw, Mrs G Soanes, Miss M Wright, Mr P Button, Mr M Arnold, Cllr P Ashdown & Cllr B Poole, 6 parishioners were present.

2. Apologies:, Mrs T Townend, PCSO S Kershaw

3. Approval of Minutes: Minutes of the previous meeting held on 20th January 2014 were approved and signed.

4. Declaration of interests: No interests were declared


5. Clerks Report
Clerk stated that she had nothing to report other that items relating to the Prison Site which has a separate Agenda item.

6. 15 Minutes for Parishioners input:
A parishioner suggested that a date for litter picking the village be set in either March/April.  15th March was agreed and Cllr Paul Ashdown agreed to arrange for pickers and sacks to be made available, B Shelton agreed to collect them.

7. Other Parish Business (Parish Councillors)
M Straw asked if we had received any response to our request for verge maintenance along Market Lane.  Clerk confirmed that no response had been received.  Cllr Poole offered to look into the matter on our behalf.
J Nichols commented on pot holes at Peto’s Corner.
J Nichols also confirmed that following an inspection of the water logged path on the Millennium Green that this path was going to be re-routed to higher ground.
G Soanes enquired as to whose responsibility was it to repair the the entrance and exit to the Village Hall.  It was stated that it was the responsibility of the Village Hall, however Cllr B Poole offered to assist with the cost from of his Locality Budge,  G Soanes agreed to get costings for repair.
G Soanes also commented on the overgrown hedge at the entrance to Blundeston from the roundabout on the Oulton Broad road.  P Button agreed to trim hedge.
G Soanes thanked Brian Shelton for all the work he had done in the Village Hall.
B Shelton confirmed that Rospa had inspected the Stake Park and Playground.  They made one recommendation that the bike storage frame be screwed down. They made a few additional advisory notes which will be reviewed once full report received.  Repair of the roundabout is progressing, SOLD have had to purchase an additional board.
B. Shelton confirmed that he was in discussion with S Kershaw and Trading Standards regarding “No Cold Calling Zones” and would provide an update that the next meeting.
M Arnold reported the erosion of grass verges along Lound Road.  P Ashdown agreed to progress this matter.
P Button commented on the poor state of the footpath between the Pond and The Street.  A Rights of Way officer had previously said that this footpath would be repaired.  Previous minutes were to be reviewed to see if the name of the officer was noted.

8. Police Report (PCSO Sue Kershaw, read in her absence)

PC Stranks and Sue would like to thank the clerk for the update from the prison closure, this was informative and they shall both continue to patrol that area.  There was 1 crime for Blundeston, this was Criminal damage to a vehicle.  There was no crime for Flixton.  As you can see crime is down for this parish and this reflects the figures across Lowestoft and Suffolk as a whole.  Sue has patrolled The Street at various times and found no vehicles parked on the pavement.  A  Neighbourhood Watch meeting is to be held at the Old Frank public house on 18th February at 10.00 hrs. - if any residents would like to attend, with the interest of starting up a N.H.W in their  Street / Close please come along - Nicholas Ray is chairing the meeting and Sue shall be there to support him.  The next S.N.T Lowestoft North priority meeting- it’s at 10.00 am, at Oulton Community Centre on 1st April 2014 residents are invited to air any issues Police related or not.  W.D.C and elected councillor will be in attendance to chat too.  Sue has received complaints of excessive dog pooh on the public footpath that leads to the school, from Hall Lane.  This offence carries a heavy fine and is very dangerous for the children that use this path.  This should be reported to Environmental Protection at Waveney District Council who deal with these offences.  There was extensive fly tipping left at The Old Fruit farm on Lowestoft Road, did anyone see anyone acting suspiciously between Wednesday 12th – Thursday 13th January, If so, please contact Sue on tel 101 and she will pass this onto the WDC officers investigating.

9. District Councillors Report: (Cllr P Ashdown)
Cllr Ashdown stated that a balanced budget was being presented to the council next week and that there would be no Rates increase for Waveney this year.  He stated that he had been approached by the Resident of Decoy Farm regarding the injection of waste matter by Gaze in a field near her home.  Environmental Health have been informed and it was confirmed that Gaze have a permit, however Cllr Ashdown asked everyone to be vigilant and to report any suspected contamination to Environmental Health Dept.

10. County Councillors Report: (Cllr B Poole)
Cllr B Poole stated that he had investigated the loss of the 607 Bus Service and its replacement commercial service offered by Anglian Buses and stated that whilst it was disappointing to lose the service it was not commercially viable for it to continue.

11. Planning
Mr & Mrs Browne, 57 The Street – Construction of first floor extension
Approved by planning sub-committee prior to meeting.
Approval Received – Non material amendment – Change of road surface – Former Walton Garage Site.

12. Blundeston Prison Site
The Clerk had been contacted by Desi Reed of WDC, who informed her that we have been invited to nominate 2-3 members of the Parish Council to attend meetings regarding the future of the Prison Site and to put forward the opinions of parishioners and to assist in the production of a Planning Position Statement bearing in mind that the site is designated “Brown Field”. The Clerk has been asked to provide Desi Reed with 2-3 suggested dates for the meeting during weeks commencing 26th February or 3rd March 2014.  G Wade, M Wright, S Rees & J Nichols all expressed interest in attending the meeting.  Monday 3rd, Tuesday 4th & Wednesday 5th at 7.30 either in the Village Hall or at M Wright’s house would be offered as possible dates for meeting.

The Governor of the Prison contacted that clerk to say that The Foundation Stone and the List of Governors were available and John Nichols collected these items from the Prison.  It was agreed that the List of Governors board would be displayed in the Village Hall and that the foundation stone would be made a feature on the Millennium Green.
 
13. Finances: The following finances were approved
Mrs S Jermy – Clerks Salary £146.09 paid by Standing Order

14. Correspondence
	E-mail
	WDC – Draft Playing Pitch and Outdoor Sports Facilities Strategy

SALC – Final Government Finance Settlement

SALC – Public Transport Seminar – Bus Services

SALC – Information from various local organizations

WDC – Council, Strategic Planning Consultations
PC Chris Thompson – Damage to Play Ground Grass

UK Power Networks – Preparation for a possible severe weather event

Community Action Suffolk – Comment on Village Halls & the Community

SALC – Allotment Disposal

SALC  - Local Audit & Accountability Act 2014

Trish Blake (Peter Aldous) – 607 Bus Service

SALC – Precept Referendums

SALC – VAT Consultation & other
SALC – Sport England Protecting playing fields Programme

SALC – Should we be worried about buses in Sufolk? – Meeting 24/2/14

Gina & Sue – Traditional Suffolk Lunches Ladybirds

David Trickey – Evolution Skateparks – Maintenance Inspections

	
	

	
	


15. Any other Business

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.30pm
